
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

July 15th, 2021 
 

1. Readings – Started our fourth set of readings for 2021. 

2. Meetings and Calls–  

• Zoomed with Carolyn Bennett, BPDA, and her staff to discuss a potential website 

map upgrade. (5/19) 

• Attended scoping session via Zoom and wrote a comment letter for the proposed 

109 Brookline Avenue project in the Fenway-Kenmore. (5/20) 

• Zoomed with David Urkevich, Assistant Director Office of Budget Management, 

regarding Federal grants from the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery 

Funds established by the American Rescue Plan. (5/28) 

• Attended scoping session via Zoom and wrote a comment letter for the proposed 

Landmark Center Redevelopment project in the Fenway. (6/1) 

• Supervised the installation of observation wells. (6/8-6/24) 

• Testified before the Boston Zoning Commission with Bryan Glascock, BPDA, and 

Jeffrey Hampton, Senior Zoning Planner Executive Secretary for the Zoning 

Commission, for our GCOD amendments. (6/9) 

• Zoomed with Carl Nylen, Senior Account Manager, City Sector Team at Esri, to 

discuss a potential website map upgrade. (6/15) 

• Zoomed with Jay MacNulty, Senior Project Manager City of Boston, to review the 

Josiah Quincy Upper School Construction and GCOD compliance requirements. 

(6/17) 

• Attended the Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan (NHMP) public meeting via Zoom. 

(6/22) 

• Attended scoping session via Zoom to review the Draft Project Impact Report 

(DPIR) for 220 Huntington Avenue project in the Saint Botolph Neighborhood. 

(6/30) 

• Zoomed with Carl Nylen, Esri, and his team to review their initial ideas for a 

potential website map upgrade. (7/7) 

• Testified via WebEx Zoning Board of Appeals hearings in May and June. 

• Communicated with residents, engineers, & developers throughout the GCOD to 

discuss ZBA procedures and advised them on what they need to submit to meet 

the GCOD zoning.    

3. BluCloud Remote Monitoring Solution – The 5 new units were manufactured and 

deployed. The units have been removed for maintenance and to standardize the cable 

length. The plan is to redeploy these units in the next couple of weeks.  

4. City & State Agency Updates- All agencies will provide updates on their efforts to address 

groundwater at the next City-State Groundwater Working Group meeting on Thursday July 

22nd.  

 


